PARKING COMMITTEE June 17

North Lot Andre Houser South Lot Daryl Henning

EXTENDED SESSION

Babies & Creepers Maxine Mayes,
Nell McBryde, Margaret Douglas,
Doris Hendricks
Toddlers Patti Landers,
Wanda Freeman, Lindsay Driver
2 year olds Carla Lamle,
Amy Payne, Melissa McKay
3 & 4 year olds Alma Kitchens, Shelli Quinn

PRAISE RECORD June 10

S.S. Enrollment	1115
S.S. Attendance	450
Sierra Chapel Attendance	36
Total S.S. Attendance	486
SS. New Members	2
Morning Worship	454
Evening Worship	145
Decisions	2
Received June 10	13,563.56
Required June 10	12,700.28
Received in June	35,095.77
Required in June	25,400.56
Received in 1990	297,011.02
Required in1990	292,138.66
Debt Retirement	656.49
Balance Owed Property	
Acquisition Loans	120,109.60

VAN MINISTRY June 17
Ron Eaton

Through the Bible in a Year Week 24

June 18	1 Kings 11 - 13
June 19	1 Kings 14 - 16
June 20	1 Kings 17 - 19
June 21	1 Kings 20 - 22
June 22	2 Kings 1 - 3
June 23	2 Kings 4 - 6
June 24	2 Kings 7 - 10

IN MEMORIAM

Memorials have been recieved in memory of:

Briyce Davis by:

Don & Karolyn Farrell

NEW MEMBERS

Joyce Binam 3001 Wedington Apt 96 Fayetteville, AR 72701 575-0610

Jeff Bartlett 1325 N. Lewis Fayetteville, AR 72703 442-2015

CHURCH STAFF	Res. Phone
Jere D. Mitchell, Pastor	442-0500
Bill Rose, Min. of Education	443-7766
Jeff Bennett, Minister of Music	442-5341
Kris Lamle, Minister of Youth/University	521-4230
Clementine Hembree, Preschool Coordinator	521-2092
Edith Griffin, Play-Learn Director	521-5174

The Voice (USPS 195-220) is published weekly except the last two weeks in December by the First Baptist Church, College and Dickson, Fayetteville, AR 72702. Second Class postage paid at Fayetteville, AR

Postmaster: Send address changes to First Baptist Church, P.O. Box 906, Fayetteville, AR 72702



EVOICE

People Caring for People

College & Dickson - Fayetteville, Arkansas

Volume 38

June 13, 1990

Number 24



A Time to Remember....

....Reflect

....Review

Sunday Evening June 17th 7:00 p.m. Fellowship Hall



"There are different kinds of gifts, but the same spirit. There are different kinds of service, but the same Lord. There are different kinds of working, but the same God works all of them in all men". 1 Cor. 12:4-6 Our Lord freely gives gifts to all people; one in particular being music. The gift of music, no matter how great or small, is a precious offering from God. God offers His gift to us and some accept while others refuse. Are you allowing God to use you? The question is not, "Do you have a voice", but rather, "Do you have a song?"



Discipleship training for adults:

Foundations For Life

Leader - Jere Mitchell and Berta Seitz Room - 203 (Fellowship Hall, South)

PrayerLife

Leader - Sarah Bennett Room - 210 (Chapel)

LifeGuide To Bible Study and Doctrine

Leader - Lynn Loyd

Room - 205 (Fellowship Hall, North)

How To Lead Your Family in Bible Study And Worship

Leader - Rick Tanneberger Room 301

MasterLife*

Leader - George and Elizabeth Kennedy Room - 200

* MasterLife group is full. Another group will be started later.

Why Some Visitors Return - Or Don't

A man who visited 18 different churches to discover what they were really like said, "I sat near the front. After the service I walked slowly to the rear, then returned to the front and back to the lobby using another aisle. I asked one person to direct me to a specific place - a fellowship hall, pastor's office, etc. I remained for coffee, if served. I use a scale to rate the reception I received. I awarded points on the following basis: 10 for a smile from a worshipper; 100 for a greeting form someone sitting nearby; 100 for an exchange of names; 200 for an invitation to return; 1000 for an introduction to another worshipper, and 2000 for an invitation to meet the pastor. On this scale, 11 of the 18 churches earned fewer than 100 points. Five actually received less than 20. The conclusion: the doctrine may be biblical, the singing inspirational, the sermon uplifting, but when a visitor finds nobody cares whether he's there, he is not likely to come back." How many points does First Baptist Church score?

I believe it is necessary for us to use words that will "turn on" our guests and not "turn them off". Here are some "turn on" words:

The ONE most effective word: "Welcome!"
The TWO most effective words: "Come back!"
The THREE most effective words: "Take my seat"
The FOUR most effective words: "My name is

The FIVE most effective words: "Here is a song book."

The SIX most effective words: "May I show you the nursery?"

The SEVEN most effective words: "Let me introduce you to our pastor."

The EIGHT most effective words: "May I tell you how I received Jesus?"

You may think of many more "turn on" words to greet our guests. I recommend them all, especially the "eight" most effective words!

My prayer is that we will be known for our spiritual faithfulness and our caring spirit.

Sunday School Council to meet on June 20

The Sunday School Council will meet on Wednesday, June 20. This will be the last meeting before the new Sunday School year begins, in July. This 5:30 p.m. meeting is for all department directors. It will be held in the southwest room of fellowship hall.

University After - Church Fellowship

at 515 Malinda (the Lamle's) Sunday June 17th 8:00 p.m. Be there!

Youth Update....

Discovery Week 90 Sign-up begins! July 30 - Aug. 4

cost \$115.00 (scholarships are available)
Sign-up this Sunday!
Don't Forget!

The Youth "Get a Life Conference"

June 24 - 27
Featuring Mark Myers
Sunday June 24 - 7:00 pm in Fellowship Hall
Monday June 25 - 7:00 pm at the Lamle's
Tuesday June 26 - 7:00 pm at the Lee's
(bring your swimsuit)
Wednesday June 27 - 6:00 pm at Wilson Park

The Arkansas Association For Retarded Citizens recently honored Brenda Stout as "Self Advocate of the Year" for the year 1990. The award was given in honor of her leadership in the empowerment of people with disabilities.

Congratulations Brenda!

Current Missions Circle will meet Monday, June 18th at 7:00 pm with Dorothy Thompson at 315 W. Allen in Springdale.

Baptist Women I
will meet June 21st,
2:30 pm at the red brick
missionary house
to pack kitchen items and linens.
Please come and bring boxes.

WMU notes: Mission House

Baptist Women I will organize the preparation of the Mission House at 830 Kelly for Bill & Laveta Sergeant. The Mission House is a church WMU project and church members will be asked to participate in our planning to make the Sergeants feel at home as our Home Missionaries starting July 9th until Jan. 1, 1991.

Our love and deepest appreciation goes out to all of our church family as we venture into another chapter of our Christian life. You have made our service at First Baptist rewarding and unforgetful. We will continue to lift you up to our Father and would ask the same of you for us as we attend seminary. We love you all so very much and will miss being with you. Our new address is:

5217 N. Oak #3 Kansas City, Missouri 64118

Please write, or if you're in the area, please come by to see us. We will keep in touch.

In the Love of Christ,

David and Melissa Fox